
… help the club save money and 
get your CFA 
newsletter 
“Hot Off The 
Press”.  

Each 4 page 
newsletter 
cost $0.80 to 
produce and 
mail, times 
approximately 200 members, is 

a total of $160.00 per month, $1,920.00 
per year.    

We are up to about 30 members par-
ticipating in the electronic newsletter 
being sent via email.  Thank you all for 
helping the club save $$$. 

If you would like to receive your news-
letter “Hot Off the Press”, please email 
newsletter@cheyennefieldarchers.com, 

provide your email address and request. 

HOT OFF THE PRESS... 

June Board Meeting 

The June Board meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm on the 1st of June, 
2009.  A quorum was reached, and business commenced.  

Meeting Minutes & Treasurers Report 
The May meeting minutes were reviewed and approved.  A copy of the treas-
urers’ report is available at the range.  There was a motion to approve the 
treasurers’ report.  The treasurers’ report was approved as written. 
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LEAGUES 

Start again in the Fall 

 
JOAD 

Start again in September 

 
WORK PARTY 

Looking for volunteers for BHW 

 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Bowhunters Weekend 
August 1st & 2nd 
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Have Bow, Will Go!! 

June Old Business 
Bow Press 
We are accepting donations for the 
new bow press.  See Neal Perkins if 
you would like to donate.  We have 
$55 to date. 

Range Floor 
The quotes to hire someone to re-
paint the range floor was pretty high 
so we are looking at completing the 

floor ourselves.  This will be a 2 day process 
that perhaps we can complete in July. 

Curt Gowdy Clean-up 
Curt Gowdy clean-up went well. Thank you to 
all members that came out to help. 

Broadhead Targets 
We will be fixing up the outdoor target and add-
ing a broadhead target. 

June New Business 
New President 
In response to President, Mike Hoo-
vers resignation, Vice-President, Mac 
Wilson stepped up to fill this position.  
Due to personal reasons, Mike needed 
to resign, however he is still commit-
ted to CFA as an active member.  We 
will miss his outstanding leadership, 
but look forward to his continued help 

with the club. 

Trailer Tires 
We are in need of new trailer tires and have a 
possible donation from Fat Boys. 

JOAD 
The JOAD contract is up again and it was voted 
to extend for another year.  JOAD will start up 



2009 BOW Elk Hunt 
Neal Perkins was proud to announce that Reba Tharp 

was chosen for the BOW Elk Hunt for 2009.  It is an all 

expense paid trip including the elk tag, gas, 

lodging, meat processing and guide.  Con-

gratulations and good luck Reba! 

 

Range Phone 

It was proposed that we take a look at cancel-

ling our phone at the club house.  Should we 

decide to disconnect the line, it would save the 

club $696.00 per year.  Before putting this 

item to a vote we would like your feedback.  

Please email your comments to 

info@cheyennefieldarchers.com. 

 

Tournament Planning 

We continue working on the planning for Bow Hunters 
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Club Officers 

 
President 
Mac Wilson 

 
Vice President 
Bob Day 

 
Secretary 

Renée Krawiec 
 

Treasurer 
Stephanie Perkins 

 
Board Members 
Mike Lancaster 
Dan Valerius 
Al Tharp 

Tim Whetsell 

July New Business 

again on September 19th from 9:30 am—
12:00 pm. 

Shooting School 

We have been approached to see if we 
would host a George Ryals Shooters School 
in November 2009.  The cost per person is 
$250/per shooter.  In order to decide if this 
is worth while, the item was tabled to the 
next meeting until we can get more infor-
mation. 

Ramp Expansion 

June New Business Continued 
To help make it easier for some of our 
members to enter the building, Mac will 
obtain concrete and head up getting a 
ramp built. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:06 pm. 

July Board Meeting 

The July Board meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm on the 6th of July, 2009.  Renee & Tim 
were absent.  A quorum was reached and business commenced.  

Meeting Minutes & Treasurers Report 
The June meeting minutes were reviewed and approved.  A copy of the treasurers’ report is 
available at the range.  There was a motion to approve the treasurers’ report.  The treasurers’ 
report was approved as written. 

July Old Business 
Vice-President 
Mac Wilson appointed Bob Day as VP of 

CFA. 

Super Day 
Super day was a great success with over 

1,000 kids participating.  Thank you to all 

that helped. 

Shooting School 
It was moved to host a shooting school 

taught by George Ryals on November 14th 

& 15th.  The motion was second and 

passed. 

Weekend.  We are working on the t-shirt artwork.  Bob Day 
will set up, run & buy prizes for all the novelty shoots. 

We have inventoried the targets and they are ready to go for 
BHW.  Thank you to Mike Lancaster, 
Neal & Stephanie Perkins, Bob & MaryJo 
Day for taking care of this task.  We have 
approximately $1,350.00 worth of target 
core that need to be replace and 
$1,000.00 budgeted.  It was motioned to 
spend the extra $350.00 to replace the 
cores, 2nd and approved. 

 We welcome and appreciate any and all 
volunteers for the any of our events.  If 
you are interested in helping out with 
BHW, please let us know. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:39pm. 

Secretary N
ote: If you have an item that you would like 

discussed at the  monthly meeting, please email it to me at 

tanyahide@hughes.net or call (307) 640-2801, no later 

than Friday prior to the Board Meeting and I will make sure 

it is added to the agenda.  Thank you! 

Renée Krawiec, CFA Secretary 
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P.O. Box 20790 

Cheyenne, WY 82003 

Phone: 307-638-9951 
 

We are on the web! 

www.cheyennefieldarchers.com 

Have Bow, Will Go!! 

Cheyenne Field Archers 

THANK YOU 
A big THANK YOU to Dave Hays, Butch 

Rupert, Bob & Mary Jo Day, and Al Tharp for 

making Super Day 

a big success.  Over 

1,000 kids partici-

pated!! 

Reminder 

If you are caught shooting broadheads at any non-broadhead target you will be subject to 
prosecution, as this an act of vandalism. If you have any question, please contact a board 
member.  THANK YOU!! 

215 members!! 

Next Board meeting August 
3rd, 7:00 pm 


